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November 1, 2019 

 

The Honorable Mike DeWine 

77 S. High St. – 30th Floor 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 

 

Dear Governor DeWine, 

 

This letter comes to you in support of the Dayton Art Institute’s (DAI) capital budget request anticipated to 

be reviewed by your administration and the legislature during first quarter 2020.   As you may know, the 

Dayton Art Institute is currently celebrating its centennial in 2019.  DAI is housed in the iconic and historic 

Italian Renaissance building located in downtown Dayton that was completed in 1930 and is on the 

National Historic Register.  

 

As we all know, preserving and protecting any older home or building is an ongoing challenge, but is 

particularly necessary in this case to ensure the integrity of the art displayed within.  The Dayton Art 

Institute has received capital budget dollars in the past, and they have proven themselves to be good 

stewards of these public funds, and have leveraged these dollars into raising additional private dollars. 

 

The request for 2020-21 capital budget is $2.6 million dollars and is targeted to rebuild and replace the 

entire museum roof, replace the remaining original windows, modernize and replace the Lower Court and 

Rotunda Doors (at the recommendation of Homeland Security) and preserve the art by installing HVAC 

replacements that will provide the exact temperature and humidity levels required by museum standards. 

 

In summary, it is my belief that investing in revitalization and preservation of our local communities and 

historic treasures like the DAI strengthen the overall attractiveness of the Dayton area for residents, visitors 

and businesses.  The historic value of the museum far exceeds the amount that is requested for needed 

repairs and restoration. 

 

The Dayton Art Institute request has our full support, and we thank you in advance for your favorable 

consideration.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

             

   

 

Deborah A. Lieberman   Judy Dodge    Carolyn Rice 

Commission President   Commissioner    Commissioner 



 
 
October 31, 2019 
 
Quality of Life Committee  
Priority Development Advocacy Committee 
c/o Mr. Chris Kershner, Chair 
Dayton Area Chamber of Commerce 
22 E. Fifth Street, Suite 200 
Dayton, Ohio 45402 

 
Dear Quality of Life Committee Members: 

 
The City of Dayton is in support of The Dayton Art Institute’s request for PDAC support for their 
building renovation. As you may know, The Dayton Art Institute is currently celebrating its 
centennial in 2019 and is housed in the iconic and historic Italian Renaissance building located in 
downtown Dayton was completed in 1930 and is on the National Historic Register.  
 
As we all know, preserving and protecting any older home or building is an ongoing challenge but is 
necessary in this particular case to ensure the integrity of the art displayed within.  The Dayton Art 
Institute has received capital budget dollars in the past and they have proven themselves to be good 
stewards of these public funds and have leveraged these dollars into raising additional private dollars. 
 
The request for 2020-21 capital budget is $2.6 million dollars and is targeted to rebuild and replace 
the entire museum roof, replace the remaining original windows, modernize and replace the Lower 
Court and Rotunda Doors (at the recommendation of Homeland Security) and preserve the art by 
installing HVAC replacements that will provide the exact temperature and humidity levels required 
by museum standards. 
 
In summary, it is my belief that investing in revitalization and preservation of our local communities 
and historic treasures like the Dayton Art Institute strengthen the overall attractiveness of the 
Dayton area for residents, visitors and businesses.  The historic value of the museum far exceeds the 
amount that is requested for needed repairs and restoration. 
 
The Dayton Art Institute request has my full support and I thank you in advance for your favorable 
consideration.  

 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Nan Whaley 
Mayor of Dayton 
 















 
409 E. Monument Avenue, Dayton, Ohio 45402   Phone 937-275-PARK 

 
October 30, 2019 
 
 
The Honorable Mike DeWine 
 77 S. High St. – 30th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
Dear Governor DeWine: 
 
I am writing in support of the Dayton Art Institute’s capital budget request anticipated to be reviewed by 
your administration and the legislature during first quarter 2020.  The $2.6 million request would be 
used to rebuild and replace the entire museum roof, replace the remaining original windows, modernize 
and replace the Lower Court and Rotunda Doors (at the recommendation of Homeland Security) and 
preserve the art by installing HVAC replacements that will provide the exact temperature and humidity 
levels required by museum standards. This beautiful 100-year-old structure has a cherished history in 
the community and houses more than 27,000 objects that span more than 5,000 years of art.  
 
The Dayton Art Institute has done an outstanding job in preserving, protecting and interpreting these 
treasures, while making the museum accessible for both art experiences and as a gathering place in our 
community.  Five Rivers MetroParks values the Dayton Art Institute’s rich history; its contributions to 
education for all ages; and the role the museum plays in creating economic vitality in our region and 
state, while contributing to the overall vitality of Dayton’s urban core.   
 
We understand the importance of this iconic museum being here for another 100 years and know that 
the capital funding could help make great strides in the preservation and restoration of one the great 
state of Ohio’s greatest architectural buildings. Capital improvements will help create a museum for the 
next century – one that is technologically up-to-date, more environmentally friendly, operationally 
efficient, and accessible to all populations.   
 
Thank you for your consideration of the capital funding request for the Dayton Art Institute. I urge you 
to support this important project for the Dayton Region. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Executive Director 




